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President’s Corner

Y

I hope you all had a great summer. As you can
see, our neighborhood is changing asthe Lucas
tract development becomes a reality.

School is starting, and I hope everything
soon gets back to what parents call “normal.”

During the summer the NSCNA dealt with
several issues affecting the neighborhood.
*» The zoning committee met to discuss the
Whit Hanks tract at Steck Avenue and Burnet
Road. Committee members will bring a report
to our next meeting.
+ Randy Ross, general manager of Town
North Imports, invited the neighborhood to a
meeting on July 9 to discuss his interest in the
Lucas tract and to better the communication
and relationship between Town North and our
neighborhood.
« The by-laws committee attempted to meet,
but scheduling during the summer proved im-
possible. Now that summer is over and activi-
ties are slowing down, we will try again and
hope to have something to report in the near
future.
+ Tamforminganominating committee, which
will handle nominations for the upcoming
NSCNA elections.

Wewill discussthese and many otherissues
at upcoming meetings. [ hope to see you there.

Margo Courreges
NSCNAPresident

Pillow Grads to Continue
Attending Burnet Middle
School for Now

Students who graduated from Pillow
Elementary’s fifth grade in May are continu-
ing at Burnet Middle School for sixth grade
this fall. No action has yet been taken on a
proposal requesting that Pillow students
“track” to Murchison Middle School, in antici-
pation of their move to Anderson High School
for ninth through twelfth grades.

The proposal, originating with and circu-
lated for signatures by the Pillow PTA last
spring, outlined the reasons why many in the
Pillow community believe our children should
attend Murchison. The proposal was deliv-
ered with more than 150 signatures, butthere
has not yet been a response.

According to Jeri Gamble, who hasason at
Anderson, and whose younger son, Justin,
graduated from Pillow last spring, Pillow stu-
dents have not always attended Burnetexclu-
sively. In the past, some students went to
Burnet and then on to Lanier High School,
while otherstracked to Murchison and then to
Anderson High.

After the opening of Davis Elementary in
1992 and the loss of the Balcones Woods stu-
dents who, prior to Davis’'s opening, had at-
tended Pillow, an effort was made to keep the
remaining Pillow community together through
middle and high school. When the PTA was
told that there was no room at Murchison
(whichiswhat we are being told today as well),

See Pillow, page 2



Pillow Grads

to Continue At Burnet
Continued from page 1

it was decided that Pillow students would
track to Burnet and then back to Anderson
High. With each passing year, we realize
that this is a disservice to our children.

The “vertical team” to which Pillow be-
longs includes Murchison and Anderson. Our
teachers plan curricula and methods of test-
ing together with teachers from this middle
school and high school. To remove our stu-
dents for the crucial sixth through eighth
grade years sets them up for difficulty once
they reach high school.

In the PTA’s first meeting to discuss this
issue on April 15, we felt encouraged towrite
a proposal, though we were not promised any
results. When a copy of the proposal was
shown to AISD board member Liz Hartman,
she expressed concernthat thiswas anissue
thatwould require board approval. She later

- —explamed that-the-school-district-is-in-the—

very initial stages of redistricting discus-
sions. The board will proceed deliberately
and will obtain as much information asneeded
before they even begin talking about adopt-
ing a process for boundary assignment. The
whole procedure may take until 1999 or 2000.
Sounds far away, but it isn’t!

Anocther factor to consider with a middle
school move is cost. Since Murchison is more
than two miles from Pillow, buses would be
required for the North Shoal Creek neigh-
borhood, at a cost of anywhere between
$12,500 and $45,000. (The children who live
in the Parmer Lane and Metric Boulevard
area already ride buses to Burnet.)

An educated guess tells us that no major
changesin school trackingpatterns will likely
take place in the next year or two if AISD is
already contemplating redistricting. Never-
theless, we will continue to request that our
children attend Murchison.

Huddie Murray
Pitlow PTA President
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“lard of the
Month

Congratulations to our latest Yard of the
Month winners. June’s winner was Jean
Mengers of 3004 Vinewood Cove. dJuly’s
winners were Lee and Margaret
Schuenemann of 3112 Stanwood Drive.
August’s winner was Betty Carpenter of
3114 Crosscreek Drive.,

We welcome nominations for Yard of the
Month. Let us know whose yard tickles your
fancy. Nominations for October are due Sep-
tember 15, November’s are due October 15,
and December’s are due November 15. Call
Tina Huckabee at 453-6953.

In December, we'd also like to hear which
yards have the best holiday light displays.
The winners will be mentioned in the spring
newsletter.

FLOOR CARE PLUS

CLEANING SYSTEMS

CARPETS * WOOD ¢ CERAMIC OR VINYL TILE

THIS 1S WHAT THE FLOOR CLEANING
WILL, DO FOR YOU AND HOW IT WORKS:

* “DRY FOAM” SYSTEM - will not soak the carpets,
Foam is worked into carpet fabric — dirt 18 extracted.
THE SYSTEM CLEANS DEEP.

E IZES AND DISINFECTS
FAST DRY - Dries in less than an hour.
STAIN PROTECTION guards against- stains.
¢ COLOR BRIGHTENERS to enhance fabric colors.

NO SOAP RESIDUE, NO HARSH CHEMICALS,
NO ANIMAL FATS. NO HOT WATER

¢ WOOD, TILE AND VINYL - cleaned, waxed, polighed.

¢ SATISFACTION - References available

* FREE ESTIMATE - MIKE RICHARDSON 323-0424
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City Jump-Starts Speed Hump Program

Construction of new speed humps was tem-
porarily suspended by the city early last
summer pending an evaluation of the effec-
tiveness and cost efficiency of strict speed
limit enforcement. In July, however, the
speed hump program was reinstated as part
of the Neighborhood Traffic Calming Pro-
gram (NTCP). The NTCP plans to move
ahead with the installation of speed humps
onpre-approved streets, none of which arein
our neighborhood.

City staff are also developing a program
to approve additional NTCP devices. Ac-
cording to an outline of the program, city
approval of a new speed hump would require

67—"70% of residents on a particular street to
sign a petition requesting an NTCP device.
Once the signatures were verified, city staff
would determine which surrounding streets
would be affected by the speed hump. The
proposal would then be submitted to all resi-
dents in the area, along with ballots, and
51% of all ballots returned would have to
approve construction of the speed hump.
The cost of the NTCP program may or
may not be paid by the city. City staff say
that a speed hump costs between $1,000 and

$2,000. Dallas Maham
NSCNA VicePresident

COMING SOON!

YRE FALSM

She

of North Shoal Creek

Not Yalid Wreh Delivery.
Homemade

Chocolate Chip Cookie
or
Medium Fountain Drink
with purchase of any

David Weekley Homes

For infprmation call 238-1046.

of our delicious
Sandwiches-Salads-or Bowl of Soup

2700 W. Anderson Lane
(Across from Northcross Mall}

(512) 419-1111
Monday - Saturda
Hours: 10am - 5pm

Distribution: Quarterly; approximately 820 households. Neighborhood borders:
West-Shoal Creek; East-Burnet Rd.; North-Hwy. 183; South-Anderson L.
Rates per issue: Businesscard: $20 1/2page: $60
V4 page: $40 Fullpage: $110

Torunan ad, please call Pam Penick at 302-3467. Ads must be camera-ready and paid for in advance of
publication. The newsletter reservesthe right to requestchanges, reject an ad, or labelan ad assuch. The
advertiser, not the newsletter, is responsible for the truth and content of the ad.

ADVERTISE WITH US

L__-—___-------_--——-—_-_-—_—_—_-_-——-‘
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PEGGY LITTLE B
| &
JB GOODWIN REALTORS 1

Welcomes

- Dav'id Weekley
g S

i

to our neighborhood!

The new section will be called
- “The Cottages of North Shoal Creek” -

Peogoy Littie
I Cooowin Rewultors
0)502-7833F opco@oolcorns
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Traffic Headaches at
Lucas Tract

Construction is well underway on the Lucas
tract (north of Crosscreek Dr:. between
Melshire and Dawnridge). Robert Ohler, the
developer, hassaid thatthe current phase of
construction — which includes streets, sew-
ers, utilities, and the drainage pond —should
be completed by August 31. The home bujlder
will be David Weekley Homes.

In spite of an agreement between the
NSCNA and Mr. Ohler to route all construc-
tion traffic to and from the site via Highway
183, traffic has been moving through our
neighborhood streets. According to Mr. Ohler,
this is because one of the city’s environmen-

. tal regulations prohibits traffic from cross-
ing an undeveloped tract to access a work

site. Dallas Maham
Zoning Committee Chairman

S‘apport our advertisers - and support
our newsletter!

Apex Lawn Care  Bill Smith

{ awn Majntenance & Landscaping
Commercial « Residential
Quality Service/Low Low Price
* Trees
- Shrubs
+ Grass
+ Landscaping

4819 Gray Fox Dr. - Austin, TX 78759 + (512) 3422262

| PAIN T o

HOPKINS PAINTING

Interior/Exterior

John Hopkins - 836-5310

Fall 1997

Town North Offers to
Fund Speed Humps

Wooing residents of the neighborhood with
soft drinks and sandwiches at a meeting he
called “to better the communication and re-
lationship between Town North Imports and
the NSCNA,” general manager Randy Ross
acknowledged the traffic problems neigh-
bors have experienced with the car
dealership.

Located at Research Blvd. and McCann,
the car dealership has often been the source
of speeders test-driving on our neighbor-
hood streets, particularly on Primrose,
Thrushwood, Melshire, and Donna Gail. At
the meeting with the NSCNA on dJuly 9,
Mr. Ross said that he hasrepeatedly told his
salespeople and managers not to use our
streets; beyond that, he said, he doesn’'t know
what else he can do.

Several residents spoke up to express
their frustration with the continuing prob-
lem of speeders, caused in part by thé
dealership. Mr. Ross replied that he would
be willing to fund an unspecified number of
speed humps and Children At Play signs for
our neighborhood to reduce the speeding.

He also spoke ofhisinterestin expanding
the dealership onto part of the Lucas tract
along Research Blvd. However, zoning re-
strictions agreed upon by the NSCNA and
developer Robert Ohler preclude additional
auto sales. Mr. Ross hinted thatperhapsthe
NSCNA would consider removing that re-
striction, explaining that his business may
expand upif it cannot go out (the dealership;
according to Mr. Ross, is zoned to allow up to
four stories).

Afterthe meeting many residents seemed
pleased with the offer of speed humps. There
was speculation, though, that the offer may
have been more than just a show of goodwill,
considering Mr. Ross’s interest in the Lucas

tract. Pam Penick
Steering Committee Member
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Real Estate Market in Homes Under Contract (cont’d): _
North Shoal Creek BD—BA  Address Price ($)

5—2 8403 Briarwood Ln. 119,175

The following sales information and its 3—2 8309 Millway Dr. 119,500
sources are deemed reliable but not guaran-

teed. For more information, pleasecall Felicia Homes Sold March—August 1997:

Morrison at (512) 606-3399. BD—BA  Address Price ($)
3—2 2603 Steck Ave. 89,900
Homes Currently Listed for Sale: 42 8115 Parkdale Dr. 102,000
BD—BA Address Price (§) 3—2 8012 LogwoodDr. 118,000
3—1.5 8200 Briarwood Ln. 89,500 3—2 8406 Daleview Dr. 105,000
3—2 8307 Stillwood Ln. 99,500 3—2 8203 Millway Dr. 112,000

42 8001 Stillwood Lin. 98,950 3—2 3104 Crosscreek Dr. 112,500
4—2 8002 Stillwood Ln. 134,000 3—2 8506 Flagstone Dr. 112,500
42 8400 Rockwood Ln. 119,800 4—2 2709 Benbrook Dr. 137,000
4—2 8303 Briarwood Ln. 124,950 3—2 8205 Briarwood Ln. 87,100
3—2 8602 Millway Dr. 109,900 3—1 8009 Briarwood Ln. 80,000
3—2 8709 Donna Gail Dr. 114,900 3—2 8608 Stillwood Lin. 118,000
43 8311 Rockwood Ln. 110,000
Homes Under Contract: I 3—1 8015 Rockwood Ln. 88,900
BD—BA  Address Price 3—2 3006 Firwood Dr. 92,000
3—2 8613 Stillwood Ln. 109,900 42 2708 Clarkdale Dr. 120,750

42 2705 Kerrybrook Ln. 127,900

"Our Focus Is To Make Your Buying Or Selling A
Home As Stress Free As Possible, When Choosing An
Agent, Choose Someone Who Cares”

JUST LISTED: 8101 PARKDALE DRIVE:
Sensational 4 bedroom home, with 2 living areas
recently remodeled. Fresh interior and exterior
paint, new carpet, attention to detail. Romantic
and peaceful garden. $111,000

JUST SOLD: 8113 PARKDALE DRIVE
JUST SOLD: 8115 PARKDALE DRIVE

Marketed By:

@ Prudential m,';‘ | " Felicia Morrison
Tel:(512) 606-3399
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Minutes of the May 19, 1997,
NSCNA Meeting

The special meeting of the NSCNA was called to order
by president Margo Courreges. The meeting was then
turned over to zoning committee chairman Dallas
Maham, who announced that the purpose was to
address the zoning of a tract ofland on Steck Avenue,
near the corner of Steck and Burnet Road. Current
zoning of the tract is MF3,

The developer, Whit Hanks, was present to re-
quest the association’s approval of a zoning change to
GR-CO (general retail-commercial). He was accom-
panied by hislawyer, who presented an artistic render:-
ing of the retail center Mr. Hanks has in mind. The
parcelofrealproperty would allow for approximately
17,000 square feet of retail development (a small
shopping center).

After much discussion about the proposed develop-
ment, John Miglmoved that the neighborhood associa-
tion recommend a zoning change for the property with
aconditional overlay (making development subject to
specific restrictions) to be decided upon by the zoning
committee in conjunction withindividuals who reside
near the property. The motion was seconded and
unanimously passed. Claudell Migl

Acting Secretary

NEXT NSCNA MEETING
DATE: September 1997 (exactdateto
be announced on signs around
theneighborhood)

6:30—8:00 p.m.

PLACE: PillowElementary

School Cafeteria

Not Gefting the Newclettor?
Label Trouble?

We've tried to make sure that all homeowners in the
neighborhood receive the newsletter, but we realize we

_may notbe reaching everyone. Ifyou know of someone

who ign’t receiving the newsletter, or if the name on
your own mailing label is incorrect, please call Pamat
302-3467 and leave a message with the full name and
street address as it should appear on the label.

Yes! twank to Join the Neighborhood Assoctation

Please complete this coupon and mail it with a check for $13.00 (made out to the North Shoal Creek
Neighborhood Association) to Harold Anderson, Treasurer, 2802 Benbrook Drive, Austin, TX 78757.

Address:

Phone:

Please check one: Renewal:

New Member:

Please note that dues are collected annually for the period January through December.
Dues may be poid in the middle of the year, but they will be due again the following January.

BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY

Wanted! A few good men and women interested
in combining an interest in the environment
with a career in sales. We represent a major
manufacturer in the air quality industry.
Currently, we wish toadd afew key people inthe
Austin area. Callnow for a personal interview:

4510565

Curio Corner
Books

Rare, Out-of-Print,
Children’s Illustrated,
Cook Books, Modern 1st
Jerry Schmidt  (512) 371-0201

7301 Bumnet Road Ste. 103
Austin, Texas 76757

Fall 1997
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MAKE A
SICK HOUSE WELL

with the
LIVING AIR XL.-15

According to the EPA, indoor air pollution is our nation’s
biggest pollution problem. Modern homes and buildings
are so energy efficient they block out nature’s air cleaning
agents and trap pollution inside—inside where you
probably spend 90% of your time. What can you do? Ventilation systems can be expensive,
and filters provide only a partial remedy. Why not look at nature? Living Air looked to nature
before designing the revolutionary XL-15,
an electronic thunderstorm in a box. A
thunderstorm is nature’s most powerful air INDEPENDENTDISTRIBUTOR
cleaning activity. Why not -take the test? DAVID GRAY JR. Ph.D.

Ask for a free, no obligation demonstration 451-0565

of the powerful Living Air XI-15.

North Shoal Creek Neighborhood Association
Officers Steering Committee Newsletter
President- Margo Courreges: 454-6654 Chuck Crane: 451-1644 Editor- Pam Penick: 302-3467
Vice President- Dallas Maham: 452-3673 Ida Fisher: 452-5941 Production - David Penick
Secretary - Lynda Oakes: 467-7781 PamPenick: 302-3467 .
Treasurer- Harold Anderson: 453-4032 Tomas Rodriques: 454-9851
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